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EDITORIAL

Step to ending hazing

HAZING IS NOTHING BUT bullying with an alleged purpose. The purpose, though clear and stated, does not stop it from being mean and downright stupid. Sadly, hazing can degenerate from embarrassing to deadly. The harassment and humiliation ought to be enough for which to punish the perpetrators. When someone dies, however, all involved must face charges.

A bill in the state Senate, thanks greatly to a grieving Pleasant Hill mother, seeks to make sure nonstudents involved in hazing are not exempt from responsibility.

Senate Bill 1454, also known as Matt's Law, was named for Matthew Carrington who died last year at Chico State of water poisoning.

As a law, the bill would take into account those initiations that involve hazing, but don't involve students at all. It would move the law from the Education Code to the Penal Code, making it applicable to everyone. That means fraternal members who can't get past their college days and return for hell weeks but don't enroll in classes can face charges for their involvement. It means members of organizations not related to colleges that also have hazing traditions can be held accountable. The bill, introduced by Sen. Tom Torlakson, D-Antioch, also would put more onus on the organizations.

We are all for this. We also support the societal sea change that this law attempts to spur. Although not easy, we are ready to see a sharper move away from traditions of acceptance and inclusion that first require humiliation and often pain.

From a legal standpoint, the law would have to be enforced. Hazing is already illegal, but organizations must take that more seriously. The new law might help as it means consequences for the organizations and longer jail terms for those involved in serious injury or death. Then students, from junior high on up, must learn that this would apply to them. Hazing would land them in jail or correctional facilities.

Vanquishing hazing would change the culture of high school and college campuses, some work environments and even the military.

We know we're not there yet.

The tougher law is important, though, so that the right people and groups are held responsible and appropriately punished.

